

ENVIRONMENT & NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE MEETINGS AND HIGHWAY AUTHORITY

THURSDAY, 20 MAY 2021

The monthly meetings of the Environment & Natural Resources Committee (ENRC) and the Highways Authority (HA) took place on Thursday, 20 May 2021.

Highways Authority

Additional parking space near the General Hospital is currently being investigated.

The residents of Levelwood are being asked for their views on installing a Bus Shelter at Red Hill.

Following site visits from Sure to determine cable locations, the plans for works is still in progress to gain access to the Haul Road from Deadwood.

The Roads Section will be identifying road risks and hazards around the Island and carrying out work to rectify them.

Environment & Natural Resources Committee

The Dark Skies Bill was discussed and some minor changes were made. The comments received from the public and various organisations on this will be responded to in due course.

The review of the Property Disposal Policy and the Immigrant's Landholding Licence Policy is still ongoing.

A request was made for an amendment to the Land Planning and Development Control Regulations, 2013 to support the implementation of the Tobacco Control Ordinance and Regulations. It was suggested that this should be discussed with the public and invite any comments to the Secretary of the Environment & Natural Resources Committee via email: enrd.committee@sainthelena.gov.sh.

#StHelena #ENRC #HighwaysAuthority #AltogetherGreener

https://www.facebook.com/StHelenaGovt/

https://twitter.com/StHelenaGovt

SHG, May 2021